

April 1, 2009

The Honorable «First Name» «Last Name» State Representative «Address» «City», «State» «Zip»

Dear Representative «Last Name»:

The Transportation for Illinois Coalition is grateful for the commitment from the leadership of the House and Senate in response to our initial concerns with the capital "jumpstart" proposal. With commitments to backfill the Road Fund for monies that are used this spring for highway bond authorization, to use general revenue funds to support transit debt service, and to negotiate a more comprehensive capital bill in May that includes additional transportation investment, the TFIC is supportive of this jump-start plan.

As we understand the plan, \$200 million in existing road fund monies would be used to service \$2 billion of new highway bonds and diversions from the road fund will be reduced to backfill the fund. In addition, \$100 million in general revenue funds would cover debt service on \$1 billion in new transit bonds. Because the need for transportation investment is much greater than this small program can support, we are pleased to have a commitment to continue negotiations on a more comprehensive capital proposal this spring that will include new revenues and will address additional highway and transit needs, as well as local road, rail and small airport funding.

We appreciate the leadership of the Quinn administration and the General Assembly on this matter and look forward to working with all parties for approval of a comprehensive transportation capital funding program.

Sincerely,

Michael Kleinik, TFIC co-chair

Chicago District Laborers - LMCC

Jim Reilly, TFIC co-chair RTA chairman

Mike Zahn **IUOE State Council**  John Henriksen Illinois Association of Aggregate Producers

CC: Secretary Gary Hannig, IDOT



April 1, 2009

The Honorable «First\_Name» «Last\_Name» State Senator «Address» «City», «State» «Zip»

Dear Senator «Last\_Name»:

The Transportation for Illinois Coalition is grateful for the commitment from the leadership of the House and Senate in response to our initial concerns with the capital "jump-start" proposal. With commitments to backfill the Road Fund for monies that are used this spring for highway bond authorization, to use general revenue funds to support transit debt service, and to negotiate a more comprehensive capital bill in May that includes additional transportation investment, the TFIC is supportive of this jump-start plan.

As we understand the plan, \$200 million in existing road fund monies would be used to service \$2 billion of new highway bonds and diversions from the road fund will be reduced to backfill the fund. In addition, \$100 million in general revenue funds would cover debt service on \$1 billion in new transit bonds. Because the need for transportation investment is much greater than this small program can support, we are pleased to have a commitment to continue negotiations on a more comprehensive capital proposal this spring that will include new revenues and will address additional highway and transit needs, as well as local road, rail and small airport funding.

We appreciate the leadership of the Quinn administration and the General Assembly on this matter and look forward to working with all parties for approval of a comprehensive transportation capital funding program.

Sincerely,

Michael Kleinik, TFIC co-chair Chicago District Laborers – LMCC Jim Reilly, TFIC co-chair RTA chairman

Mike Zahn IUOE State Council John Henriksen
Illinois Association of
Aggregate Producers

CC: Secretary Gary Hannig, IDOT